
 
The Americans with Disabilities Act and other federal law requires certain ground transportation 
providers to provide disabled persons with reasonable accommodations or equivalent service. The 
Salt Lake City Department of Airports is committed to ensuring that when federal law requires 
ground transportation providers make accommodations available to disabled persons, those 
accommodations are being provided by the ground transportation providers operating at the Salt 
Lake City International Airport. The attached form is intended to certify that all ground 
transportation providers that are required to provide reasonable accommodations or equivalent 
service under Federal law are doing so. It does not obligate you to provide any service that you are 
not already legally required to provide under Federal law. In reading the form you will notice that it 
qualifies the certification with the statements “when required by law” and “to the extent required 
by law.” Consequently, if you are not required by Federal law to provide reasonable 
accommodations or equivalent service, the certification will not impact your current operations.  
 
However, even if you are not currently required to provide reasonable accommodations or 
equivalent service under Federal law, you will still be required to sign and return the form for two 
reasons. First, the City and Airport do not have enough details about your exact operations to know 
whether Federal regulations apply to you and cannot make the legal determination on your behalf 
as to whether you are subject to Federal regulation. That is a determination you must make on your 
own or in consultation with private experts or legal counsel. To ensure that no operators who are 
required to provide reasonable accommodations or equivalent service under Federal law “slip 
through the cracks” we are requiring all operators to sign and return the form. Second, the nature 
of your business may change over time in a manner that you may become subject to Federal 
regulation if you are not subject to it when you execute the form. 
 
Please review, sign, and return the attached form to our office by the end of the year. We 
appreciate your attention to this matter and the service you provide for our customers. 
 
Thank you, 
 

 
 


